March 30, 2022
From The Pastor's Desk: IMPORTANT!! Worship Service information
[bookmark: _GoBack]Greetings Siblings in Christ, 
I want to start off by saying THANK YOU to each and every one of you who took time to fill out a survey, stayed after service for a meeting, and even took time to speak with myself or members of the servant council members one on one. I hope you know how valued your voice is, when it comes to the life of our church. Your input was extremely helpful to those in leadership as we discussed and made a decision about moving forward with one service. 

With that being said we want to take this opportunity to let you know that starting Easter Sunday April 17, 2022 we will be launching our one and only blended worship service. Our new service will start at 10:00 AM with Sunday School starting at 9:00 AM. The Servant Council met Monday evening at 7:00 PM.  After reviewing the survey data and discussing all information that had been gathered from you, the congregation. The motion was made to call for a vote to move to one service. This motion was accepted and the vote was unanimous with 10 in-person votes and 1 email vote in favor of the motion to move to one service. 

I know and understand that change is hard however it is also exciting.I am excited to see how God moves and works within us and through us as we move forward as the Body of Christ worshiping together as one. I would ask that you continue to pray for our church as we make this upcoming transition and again THANK YOU SO MUCH! May God grant us wisdom, grace, mercy as we trust Him to move us where He would have us go. 

                                                                                   Enjoying the Journey (Even when it’s filled with Change)
                                                                                                                             Pastor Kayla
